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Riverview Bluffs Condominiums

2022 Merrill Lane (Office) – Bullhead City, AZ 86442 - Phone 928-754-4253
2016 Annual Members Meeting

Riverview Bluffs Clubhouse, Saturday, January 16, 2016
Minutes
The meeting was called to order by President, Max Reese, at 10:00 a.m. MST
Board of Directors in Attendance: Max Reese, Bob Cook, Chuck Volk, Bruce Allen and Carol Smith Carter.  

Members from 24 units signed-in as present, which constitutes a quorum (at least 11 Units must be represented to constitute a quorum). One vote is permitted for each unit.
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Reports
1. President’s Report of 2015 Activities by Max Reese
a. All unit HOA dues are current.

b. The Association is in good standing with the financial institutions on granting new loans.      
c. The HOA dues for the units and garages will remain the same during 2016. .      
d. In the upper pool area the spa and associated decking has been refurbished.     
e. For safety reasons, a new fence was installed at the north entrance to the upper pool..  
f. New equipment (pump & filter) was installed for the upper pool and spa.      
g. A new contract has been issued for the pool service (Rock Pool Service).   
h. The tile has been replaced on the shower of the lower pool.    
i. Building 5 had the stucco repaired and was repainted. .  
j. Repairs were made to cracked building stucco and sidewalks throughout the complex.   
k. Yellow stripping was placed on sidewalk steps. 

l. The awning of the carport for Building 9 was painted.

m. In the Clubhouse, the wallpaper was removed and the walls were painted. 

n. At the entrance to the complex repairs were made to the stucco and new rock was placed in the planter area. 

o. Residents at the complex still need to be vigilant about picking up their dog waste.

p. As a reminder, the Clubhouse will only be open when the Association's maintenance person is working at the complex.      

2. Accountants Report of 2015 Activities by Max Reese (Helen Allen and Donna Smith were absent)
a. It was announced that the accounting services being provided by Sands and Associates are being maintained in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP). He complimented Donna on the fine job she is doing in administering the Association’s reports and files. 
b. The year-end financial report for 2015 showed the total income to be $246,071 while the routine expenses were $193,625. Additional outflow of funds were $19,618 for the Reserve Fund and $22,977 for Capital Improvements, which resulted in the inflow of funds to be $9,940 or 4% more than the outflow.
c. Of significant importance. the Reserve Fund has been increased from $87,735 at the beginning of the year to $107,444 at the end of the year. This is very important for the financial health of the Association and certainly portrays a positive image for the lending institutions that may be financing mortgages within the complex.

d. The property and liability insurance for the complex was $25,992, which is essentially the same as 2014.   
New Business

1. A motion was made to dispense with reading the minutes of the 2015 Annual Meeting. It was seconded and passed by a unanimous vote.  Kitty Young made a  motion to approve the minutes and Mack McCown seconded. It was passed by a unanimous vote.  
2. From the ballots received from the owners (absentees and those cast at the meeting), the proposed 2016 Budget passed with 27 approving and 11 abstaining.    
3. The election results showed the following five members receiving highest number of votes; Bob Cook 28, Max Reese 36, Bruce Allen 33, Chuck Volk 32 and Alan Newman 3 (write-in). Since Alan Newman wasn't at the meeting, he will be contacted to see if he is interested in the assignment.
4.
Plans are being made to refurbish the upper pool area with new decking, tile and 
plastering. 
Member Discussions
1. A question was raised why it took so long to make the repairs to the upper spa. BOARD RESPONSE: It was explained  that extra time was required to coordinate the activities because  there were several contractors involved.
2. Why hasn't Wi-Fi been installed within the complex. BOARD RESPONSE: It was explained that requests for bids have been extended to vendors, but no creditable bids have been received. The Board will renew its efforts to provide this service.     
3. Concerns were raised about the value of the landscaping service being provided by our contractor. BOARD RESPONSE: The need for this work will be reviewed and changes will be made accordingly.   

4. Several owners issued concerns about the quality of the inspections  that are being done on projects being performed by contractors within the complex. BOARD RESPONSE: The Board will review its procedures to insure that quality work is being performed.  
5. A question was raised why there are still water lines between the buildings and the sidewalks. BOARD RESPONSE: It was stated that these lines are needed to water the palms trees and have been upgraded to insure their integrity. 

6. A comment was made that the paint is chipping on Building 5. BOARD RESPONSE: The contractor will contacted to review the work that's been done and  corrections will be made as necessary.

7. It was cited that Lowe's is a good resource to use for finding qualified contractors. 

8. It was requested that the year-end financial reports be made available to the owners. BOARD RESPONSE: Arrangements will be made to facilitate this request.

9. Positive comments were made about the work that was done to enhance the appearance of the entrance way to the complex. 

10. Questions were raised about the long term disposition of the Building 2 site (fenced area at entrance to the complex). BOARD RESPONSE: The Board is currently working on a permanent fix, but needs to conduct  additional studies to determine a final plan. Hopefully, this work can be budgeted for 2017. 

11. A question was raised about the use of the Association's Blog as there are difficulties with logging on and there's a question of contamination by hackers. BOARD RESPONSE: To make this site more effective the Board will investigate the need for developing a bonafide website for the Association. 

12. An owner expressed concern about the exposed water lines at the end of the sidewalk for Building 14. BOARD RESPONSE: The Board will look at this situation and will make alterations as necessary.   
Adjournment 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made Mack McCown and seconded by Terry Work. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.
Respectfully, 

Bob Cook, Secretary
